
A MESSAGE FROM THE SENIOR 
LEADERSHIP TEAM 

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER15th December  2023

Dear Parents and Carers,   
 
It has been another busy week in school, as we all build up to Christmas!   
  
Weather   
We continue to have very cold weather and as such it is important that the children are wearing warm 
coats, vests, hats, gloves, and scarves to school. We wouldn’t want any children missing out on fresh 
air time outside because they are too cold!    
 
Reception Christmas performances 

This week, the reception children delivered a large helping of 
Christmas joy as they performed songs to their parents. A big 
thank you to all the parents/carers who came to see their 
children perform and a special thanks to staff for the time and 
care put into preparing the children for their performances. Most 
importantly, a big well done to all the children who took part!   
 
 

 
Parent/carer drop-ins 
A big thank you to our SEND and Pastoral team for hosting a parent/carer drop-
in this morning. This was an opportunity for parents to discuss how they can 
support their children at home and in school. Please look out for future events 
like this in the spring term.  
 
 
Clubs in the spring term 
A letter has gone out to parents this week to showcase the new clubs for the spring term. Please do 
sign your children up for the relevant club by the 9th January 2024 using the MCAS app.  
 
Christmas PFA event 
We are all looking forward to the Christmas PFA fayre this evening. Please do come along and enjoy 
some festive family fun – 3.30pm -7pm.   
 
Christmas Holiday  
As per our school calendar, the last day of term will be Wednesday, 20th Dec with the children 
returning to school on Monday 8th January 2024.   
 
 
We wish you all a pleasant weekend ahead.   
  
The Leadership Team    





SEND Phone Parent consultations 

The booking system for SEND Parent Consultations will go live from 
3pm today.

Consultations will be available on 16th and 18th January 2024 from 
9:15am until 3.15pm.  

If you haven’t had a chance to catch up with Mrs Mylam about 
your child’s progress this term, please feel free to book a 
consultation session.  Mrs Mylam will contact you via the phone at 
the allotted time.  

If either of these dates are not suitable, please contact the SEND 
email: send.etp@osborne.coop to arrange another  convenient 
time.  

We look forward to speaking to you. 

mailto:send.etp@osborne.coop








Absence
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to us by no later 
than 9.00am. Please telephone the school, press one and leave a message on 
the voicemail box stating your child’s full name, class, the reason for absence 
and when we can  expect them to return to school (if known).

Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 or more 
school days without reason.

If your child has an injury and has been given medical  advice that we 
need to follow as a school, please bring them to the school office for 

8.15am on their first day back at school following the injury so that we 
can complete a risk assessment.  Thank you for your cooperation.





Please be reminded that pupils 
should not be wearing jewellery to 
school. Children with pierced ears 
may wear stud earrings but hoops 

are not permitted.
Thank you for your support

We are continually updating our OPAL resources and 
would gladly accept donations of:
•Dolls buggies & prams
•Dolly's
•Buckets & Spades
•Scooters
•Dressing up clothes

Please label all children's school 
uniform. This helps us return lost 
property to the correct child and 
prevents parents from having to 

replace missing uniform as often. 
This is particularly important as the 

weather is getting colder and 
children are beginning to wear 
jumpers/cardigans to school.

If you are collecting Year 1 or 2 
pupils from the school 

playground, please go back out of 
the blue gate you came onto the 
playground through rather than 
waiting on the inside of the Key 

Stage 2 silver gate.

Thank you

We need some additional 
Lego for our pupils to play 

with. If you have any at 
home, that you no longer 

need, donations will 
gratefully be accepted via 

the school office.
Thank you

Please ensure your child has a 
PE kit in school at all times. If 
you need support providing 

this, please contact Mrs Jarvis 
or Mrs Allen via the school 

office.



Monday 18th December 2023 Key Stage 2 ‘Christmas cinema’ evening after 
school

Wednesday 20th December 2023 Last day of term. Non-Uniform Day (small 
donation or a packet of biscuits)

Thursday 4th January 2024 INSET day (school closed to pupils)

Friday 5th January 2024 Trust Conference Day (school closed to pupils)

Monday 8th January 2024 Pupils back to school

Thursday 25th January 2024 Y6 SATs Meeting for parents/carers

Friday 26th January 2024 Reception Parent Workshop and stay and play

19th – 23rd February 2024 Half Term



Please find more information about this on our school website or 

Facebook Page. 



The next Non-Uniform day is on Wednesday 
20th December 2023



 

This week in Reception we have been working hard on 
practicing and performing our Class Christmas 
Concerts! All the children sung and danced so well, and 
we are all very proud of them all. Thank you so much to 
all the adults who came and joined us, we are so glad we 
got to share that with you all!
In class we have been working on using our known 
sounds to write instructions to make chocolate mug 
cake. We have been using interesting words from 
Grandma Fantastic to make our work interesting as well 
as writing very clear instructions, so everyone knows 
what to do.
We have been looking at shapes with four sides in Maths 
and identifying them. We have gotten good at spotting 
the difference between squares and rectangles as well as 
finding them in our environment.
Here is some of our amazing work this week!



In Maths this week, we have continued to 
develop our confidence solving subtraction 
and addition questions using a new method. 
Instead of counting with our fingers, 
counting on or using a range of concrete 
manipulatives such as counters or counting 
bears, we have learnt to use a number line. 
We discussed identifying the first number of 
our subtraction or addition number sentence 
on a number line and then, jumping back 
from that number to find answers to 
subtraction calculations or counting forward 
to solve addition questions. We had lots of 
fun counting and showing the jumps on the 
number line.

In Art, we have been printing. We 
sketched our design into our 
sketchbooks and then carefully 
transferred it to a polystyrene tile. 
We then rolled the paint evenly and 
printed our designs into our 
sketchbooks. In Computing we have 
been learning about photography. 
We used the program Pixlr to 
change the effect of a photograph. 
We practised changing the colour 
and filters of our pictures.



Another week has passed in year 3 and we have certainly had a week of 
having fun with our learning!
In our English lessons, we have been busy creating persuasive holiday 
brochures. They have taken on the role of persuasive writers, using 
ambitious vocabulary such as “majestic” and “exquisite” to entice 
potential visitors to the remarkable Skara Brae! In maths, we have 
delved deeper into column methods, and building our confidence 
when using these written methods. For science, we had our final lesson 
on forces and magnets, and we were able to answer quiz questions 
about push and pull forces, magnets and compasses. A highlight for us 
was when we created a maze on our mini-whiteboards and navigated a 
1p coin around the maze using magnetic forces! Pupils also enjoyed 
using google earth to virtually visit some renowned hillforts – this 
helped us when designing our very own hillforts!

Another busy week on the buildup to Christmas.
Newspaper reports:
Children have started writing their newspaper report this week and they are 
sounding absolutely amazing. We have worked on our planning and 
explored the layout and replicated that into our books.

Consolidation of Maths:
We have been revising our topic from this half term. Children have also 
been applying their understanding of times tables to worded and reasoning 
problems. We have re-explored patterns, tips and tricks in order to help 
them build on their prior knowledge.

Computing:
Podcasting—This week we have been exploring podcasts, their purpose and 
their platform. Pupils have been working on their own podcasts about a 
topic of their choice. They have researched, scripted and practised speaking 
their podcasts as well as introducing themselves and their co-presenters.



This week, year 5 have been creating posters to 
consolidate their learning from our termly topic 
of the Vikings. We were able to remember lots of 
amazing facts about their way of life, the battles 
and some of the Viking Gods. In maths, we have 
been continuing to learn about adding and 
subtracting fractions with the same and different 
denominators. Some of us are now beginning to 
look for and spot patters that will help us to 
answer more complicated questions. We started to 
look at Pablo Picasso in our art lessons; looking at 
cubism. We even had a go at drawing a portrait 
using the cubism style. Using a series of lines on a 
page, we were able to fracture our images to suit 
the cubism style. Finally, year 5 were introduced 
to the micro:bit equipment in computing this 
week, when we were able to attend an online 
festive workshop. We will be continuing to use the 
micro:bits into the next term and cannot wait to 
see what amazing things we can create with them.

This week in Year 6, we continued 
writing a non-chronological report 
on Mount Everest and completed our 
independent write; including our 
own research in our writing. We also 
enjoyed using our creativity when 
presenting them, by adding drawings 
and decorative headings over a 
double page spread.
We also continued to experiment 
with ‘light art’ and enjoyed further 
learning about how slow exposure 
settings capture more light and so 
enabling us to create light trails. Here 
are just some of our creations:



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone 
over and above in their efforts. We are very proud of 
them for their achievements and thought they deserved 
an extra-special mention!

RJG Class For doing an amazing Christmas concert.

REC Class For doing an amazing Christmas concert. 

RES Class For doing an amazing Christmas Concert.

1GC Max For working hard and always trying his best. 

1FK Eva P For her positive attitude and always trying her best. 

1BA Byson For being kind to his peers.

2BG Gurkeerat For settling well into her new school.

2RS Misha For her great effort in writing this week. 

2CH Woody For his improved attitude and stamina when writing. 

2RM Leo R For making brilliant choices this week. 

3ML Alex For his excellent effort with his independent writing task. 

3SG Phoebe For her hard work and dedication in her writing, especially when upleveling her 

sentences. 
3SA Leon For making positive choices in class and on the playground all week.

4CP Amela T For being helpful to others.

4NM Elsie-Mae & 

Bentley

For working co-operatively, considering each other's ideas and combining these to 

create an amazing structure in DT.
4JP Kaiden M for consistently trying hard in lessons, helping around class, and being a role model 

to your peers
5AB Abigail For an amazing attempt at cubism art.

5TH Mila Effort and commitment in maths shown across the term.

5MR Lily-Anne For always being enthusiastic to learn and moving up a level in reading. 

6LC Millie-Ella R For a great start to her non-chronological report about Mount Everest.

6NB Erin C For her outstanding contributions in English.

6JM Millie-Rose 

B

For consistently being a positive role model for her peers.



At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding 
Leads (DSL) are: 

• Mrs Bates 
• Mrs Dawson

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated 
staff who can deputise in the Headteacher’s absence: 

• Mr Gowland
• Mrs Jarvis
• Mrs Mylam 
• Mrs Allen
• Mrs Sheridan

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the 
school day.
 
Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about 
your concerns. Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent.

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, 
New Road, Grays, Essex, RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. 

Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · Police 
Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you 
are concerned a child needs immediate protection. · Childline 

0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 0808 800 5000 
www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc

 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX.

Tues 11:00-13:00: St. John the Baptist Church, Tilbury, Dock Road, Tilbury, RM18 7PP 

Weds 11:00-13:00: Gateway People’s Centre, High Street, Stanford Le Hope, Essex, SS17 0EY 

Weds 13:00 -14:30: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, RM16 4TP

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London Rd, RM175YF

.

Our school office is open 
to   receive calls between 

8:30am and 3pm.

Tel: 01375 846181
Email:office.etp@osborn

e.coop

East Tilbury Primary 
School

Princess Margaret Road
East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 

8SB

We are also regularly       
updating our 

Facebook page and 
Twitter feed.  

Log on and have a 
look!

Twitter:  
@EastTPrimary
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